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Next Meeting :  Saturday  March  2nd, 2024 

Door Greeters:  Sandra and Benny Brown 

DJ: Phil Long 

 

 



2023 LNSC Officers  

• Jeff Bundy...President 
(bundy1jl@charter.net)  

• John Stewart...Vice President 
(jrstewart@bellsouth.net)  

• Pat Hensley… Past President
(pat.hensley@hotmail.com)  

• Michelle Stewart...Secretary 
(mzstewart@bellsouth.net)  

• Stella Duggins...Treasurer 
(stella.duggins@gmail.com)  

• Andrea Shook...Newsletter Editor/
Photographer  

(andreamintz1988@gmail.com)  

• Jr. Norfleet...Webmaster 
(jrnorfleet@gmail.com)  

LNSC Committee Chairs:  

MEMBERSHIP: MICHELLE 
STEWART  

( mzstewart@bellsouth.net)  

WEBMASTER: JR. NORFLEET 
(jrnorfleet@gmail.com)  

JOYS and CONCERNS:   

ANDREA SHOOK 

(andreamintz1988@gmail.com)  

 

LAKE NORMAN SHAG CLUB  

P.O. Box 21  

Denver, NC 28037  

www.lakenormanshagclub.com  

 

SOCIAL MEDIA WEBSITES 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCgHbaFhbW3hg9kO3wu6UB2w  

https://www.tiktok.com/@lakenormanshagclub  

https://t.snapchat.com/qbOMn9JY  

https://www.facebook.com/people/Lake-Norman-Shag-Club/100050820082652/  Insta-
gram Coming Soon  



 

Nancy Bailey 

Chet and Terri Natale  
Angelia Skidmore.  



 

Lake Norman Shag Club Members and Friends, 

WOW! What a party! The 35th Chicken Pickin’ was another outstanding event for our 
members and guests. I hope everyone had as great a time as I did. I spoke to many of 
our members and guests and everyone was complimentary of the party and our club. It 
is such a good feeling to see so many folks enjoying themselves, getting together with 
old friends and meeting new ones. 

A successful event like the Chicken Pickin’ requires a lot of creativity, planning and hard 
work. There are many that deserve a big THANK YOU but none more than the Chicken 
Pickin’ Committee members. Pat Hensley, our Past President, who is one of the biggest 
ambassadors for Lake Norman Shag Club that I know. She worked the crowd tirelessly 
to make sure all were having a good time. Stella Duggins, our past and current Treas-
urer, worked so hard not only to make sure all the financial aspects of the party were 
properly handled but also supporting every area of the party. LNSC is so very fortu-
nate to have Stella as an active member. Michelle Stewart, past and current Secre-
tary, also supported every area and helped to keep things organized and moving. I know 
these ladies would be the first to say thank you for the support they received from 
their spouses, Gene, Chad and John. Pat, Stella and Michelle would also say thank you, 
thank you, thank you to all our members who worked various time slots, helped deco-
rate, cleaned up at night, provided for the liquor & wine wagon, arranged for DJs, in-
structed dance classes, provided items for the silent auction, sold half & half tickets, 
worked registration, greeted our guests, performed in the entertainment, dressed up on 
movie night, sold jewelry tickets, coordinated shag bingo and did the hundreds of other 
tasks necessary to have a successful party. I cannot mention everyone because I know 
I would miss some who have contributed. Just know your support for LNSC is greatly 
appreciated. 

The OD Arcade staff again did an outstanding job for us. The chicken and BBQ dinners 
were great. We are lucky to have their continued support for LNSC. Thanks to all the 
folks there. The Chicken Pickin’ Committee will provide a recap at our next club    
meeting. 

 

 



On a personal note I would like to thank the many folks, both members and guests 
who asked “where’s Pam”? As many know she was unable to attend the party due 
to health issues. I missed her being there and all the well wishes, thoughts and 
prayers sent her way were much appreciated. 

We mentioned at our last club meeting that the Board is looking for volunteers for 
the 2025 Chicken Pickin’ Committee. We need to have a Chairperson(s) and several 
committee members to begin discussions on planning for next year. If you are 
thinking about volunteering but not sure of all there is to do then don’t hesitate. 
There is a wealth of knowledge and a ‘roadmap’ in ‘The Book’. The Book has all 
the operational information needed for the party. Also know that those members 
who have been on past committees and the Board are there to support you. What 
is needed from the committee is creativity and leadership. Pam and I have done 
this in the past so I know you will have fun. We have many creative folks and 
leaders in our club so please consider volunteering. We will discuss more at our 
next club meeting. 

A couple of other topics for discussion at the club meeting will be ideas for dance 
lessons and possible social events. Our last meeting had great attendance so we 
hope to see a large turnout for March. Our DJ will be Phil Long. Meeting at 7:00 
and party right after. Please come if you can and bring a guest. 

Please remember all those who need our prayers and support.  

Pam and I hope to see you on the dance floor. 

Jeff 



Hi Everyone, 
 
We had a great turnout at our 35th Chicken Pickin’ and we had a great 
time!!   
 
During the first 2 months of the year over 64% of you have re-upped 
and we added 11 new members. So far this year we have 136 members.   
 
We had 4 new members join in February.  Please welcome Nancy Bailey, 
Chet and Terri Natale and Angelia Skidmore.  Please introduce yourselves 
to them at the March 2nd meeting. 
 
We hope that the other 36% of you will re-up this month at our March 
meeting or by sending your check to Stella at the address below. 
 
Those of you who have not been to a meeting, you may RE-UP by mail by 
sending your $25 (pp) check to:  
 
Lake Norman Shag Club 
Attn Stella Duggins 
PO Box 21 
Denver, NC 28037 
 
I look forward to seeing you on Saturday March 2nd!  
 
In the meantime, stay well and keep warm!  
Best regards,  
Michelle  
LNSC SECRETARY  
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE  
Mzstewart8034@gmail.com 

mailto:Mzstewart8034@gmail.com


Hey Yall, 

     Hope everyone is doing well and enjoying the warmer temps. It’s nice to have 
a break from the colder weather. Although, I am sure we will have another cold 
snap or two. 

 I am excited as school is moving forward for me. I have made the Dean’s 
list for my third semester. It has been a long road to get to this point and I am 
happy to see that the light at the end of the tunnel is beginning to get a bit 
brighter.  

 The 2024 Chicken Pickin’ Sounds like it was a huge success!  I was working 
that weekend but have heard lots of good things. Thank you to those who have 
poured their time and effort into making it such a great event. Believe it or not 
it’s almost time to start planning the 2025 Chicken Pickin’. If you have pictures 
from this year’s event you can e-mail them to me and I’ll put together a group 
collage and also try to get them up on our social media websites.  

 Also if you would like to post/announce something in the newsletter please 
let me know. You can email me or text me information and I’ll be happy to include 
it.  

 

Hope everyone has a wonderful rest of the week and I can’t wait to see you on 
Saturday.  

 

Happy St. Patty’s Day and Happy Easter! 

 
Lots of Love 

Andrea 

andreamintz1988@gmail.com 

704-929-1379 

 

  



 

Birthdays 

 

Bill Cavin: 3/3 

Jesse Browning: 3/7 

Courtneh Browning: 3/8 

Kevin Carr: 3/8 

Deborah Phillips: 3/9 

Todd West: 3/9 

Beth Galloway: 3/16 

Carol Duggins: 3/17 

Randy Byers: 3/20 

Mary Gregory: 3/21 

Brenda Cuthbertson:3/25 

Preston Marsh: 3/29 

Jerry Shue: 3/29 

Glenda Brown : 3/31 

Gene Hensley: 3/31 

 

 

 

 

 

Anniversaries 

 

 

 

 

 

Phil and Candy Long  

03/24/1984 

 

Patti and Paul Quinn 

3/17/2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CONCERNS 
 

 Tommy Wallace: Undergoing Medical Testing 
 Glenda Brown: Undergoing Medical Testing 

 Donnie and Sue Warren 
 Donna Tucker: Continuing to recover in rehab after a recent 

stroke 
 West Hunter: Suffered from Fall recently. He is in the hospital 

and has some rib fractures. He is also undergoing treatment for 
prostate cancer 

 Ron Lewis: Had recent back surgery and is recovering well 
 Becky Doran– Recovering from recent hip replacement 

 Pam Bundy– Recent Health Issues 

 

JOYS 

I am officially finished with my third semester and have now made 

The Dean’s List all three semesters . Only 1 semester left. 

 

 



Genuine Gene Hensley 

3/6: Tarheel Shaggers at Swanee Theater  
(formally Redd's) 
3/8: Winston Salem Shag Club 
3/9: Monroe Shag Club 
3/16: 34th CSRA Shag Classic (Augusta GA) 
 
DJ Tommy Samole 
Saturday, March 2nd York SC 
Tuesday, March 5th Lake Wylie SC 
Thursday, March 7 Lynn's  
Saturday, March 9th Statesville SC 
Wednesday, March 13  CLASS Camden Lugoff Area SC 
Wednesday, March 20th Suwannee Tarheel Shaggers 
Saturday, March 16 Sandy Beach SC 
Tuesday, March 26 Lake Wylie SC 
 
Jr. Norfleet 
Saturday 3/2 Lake Hickory Shag Club 
 
Friday 3/15 Newton Shag Party  
 Elks Lodge in Newton 
 
Curtis Treece 
Wednesday, March 27th -  
Swanee Theater, with Tarheel Shaggers, Kannapolis, NC 
 
Friday, March 29th - Winston-Salem Shag Club, Midway Music Hall,  
Winston-Salem, NC 
 




